Meeting Minutes
09/06/11
Meeting Attendance

	Doug Hillen
	Virginia Rumford
	Jackie Richardson
	Crystal Ellis
	

	Cindi Miller
	Anne Johnson
	Joe Grimes
	Kolin Holmgren
	

	Dave Theuring
	Don Stewart
	Tonya Miller
	Sheri Rausch

	Coach Liann Muff
	Nancy Stewart
	Mike Nelson
	

	
	
	
	


This was the first Booster Meeting of the new school year.  Everyone present introduced themselves.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Doug reviewed the responsibilities of the positions that are currently available on the Booster Board.  The Treasurer’s position was vacated by Serena Phillips and the Budget Chairman was vacated by Sheri Rausch.  If anyone is interested they should see Doug.  We will vote on these positions at the next Booster Meeting.  If at all possible a Vote of the Executive Board will take place prior to the next meeting in order to get a Treasurer in place as soon as possible. 

Treasurer Report
· There was no Treasurers report, but Doug did share with the group that the Treasurer’s books were in great shape and fully organized for the incoming Treasurer.

Coach Update

· Our candy sale fundraiser will be discontinued this year due to criteria set forth in The State of Ohio Senate Bill 210.  The glaring item that is affected by this bill is the candy sale fundraiser. This bill does not apply to concession stand sales and things that might occur after the extended school day.
· The last week in September there will be a Softball informational meeting for anyone interested in playing this year.
· Next Level workouts will begin the last Tuesday in October.
· Scheduling
· The GMC Schedule is set with 18 games.
· Currently working on filling in the rest of the schedule.
· Last year’s overnight trip was to London, KY.  Their coach is now in Lexington, KY.  The possibility of this trip is being reviewed.  It will have to be presented to the Athletic Council for approval.
· Every year the Varsity and JV teams play Pickerington in the Columbus area.  We travel to Columbus every other year.  This year it is our turn to travel to Columbus.  This will be an overnight trip but, again it must be presented to the Athletic Council.
· NHS student/players can’t work in our concession stand for volunteer hours.  This also hold true for our clinic.  Since their own program benefits from their services it does not count as volunteer hours.
· Traditionally, pitchers and catchers are the first players to report for official workouts.  OHSAA has changed the ruling on this and now all players will report for official workouts at the same time on February 20th
· We have a new tarp.  The old tarp was in very poor shape.
· The new wind screen that was purchased towards the end of the season last year was vandalized.  It has been repaired.
· Our 2nd Annual Preview Day is in the process of being organized for this year.  4 GMC Teams will scrimmage 4 FAVC Teams.  We will host the Varsity Teams and Fairfield will host the JV Teams.  Last year the seniors combined the Preview Day with a Charity Fundraiser for Hits for the Heart benefiting Women’s Heart Health.  This year’s seniors will decide if they will continue supporting this charity or choose another.  
· A question was asked if we could participate in an indoor softball league.  Coach Muff said that she was ok with there being a team participating in an indoor league, but she can’t organize or coach the team.
· Coach Muff has requested times for once a week Open Gym.  She has not yet heard anything back in regards to day or time.

Fundraising
· There is a real concern regarding fundraising for the upcoming season.  Kroger revenues are down significantly.  Our Candy fundraiser was our largest fundraiser with the exception of Hit-A-Thon.  We would greatly appreciate any suggestions for new fundraisers.  

Fall Tournament
· Based on feedback from a variety of sources, we have elected to have a 1 day tournament for the different age groups.  10U & 12U will be on Saturday, Oct 8th and 14U & 16/18U will be on Sunday, Oct 9th.  We would appreciate it if players could approach their own summer teams to see if there is an interest in participating in the tournament.

MABA Update
· MABA will be hosting one of the post season Football games again this year.  They will utilize the same point system that was in place last year.  It is based on the various booster groups participation in fundraisers hosted by MABA.  This point system could allow us to generate income as a fundraiser.  We were successful with this system last year and hope that will continue.
· MABA will probably not be hosting the Spaghetti dinner this year.  The income generated last year did not outweigh all of the time and effort put into the organization of the event.
· MABA continues to define their purpose.  They will be proposing a new structure and purpose for MABA.  We should have more information regarding this sometime in the near future.  
 
New Business
· Once a new Budget Chairman is appointed, we will be forming a Budget Committee to review and make suggestions for the upcoming season’s budget.  If you are interested being a member of the Budget Committee, please notify a member of the Board.
· MYO will be having Winter Clinics for their players.  Dave Theuring would like for the Softball players to run the clinics.  MYO will make a contribution to the Softball Program in return for running these clinics once a week beginning February 1 through April 1.  Dave will try to work around our winter workout schedule 

Action Items

Action items from 09/06/11 Booster Meeting
N/A

VOTES

09/06/11
N/A
